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REGION 8
REGIONAL RESPONSE TEAM MEETING

July 15 and 16, 2009

Bismarck, North Dakota
Ray DeBoer, North Dakota Department of Emergency Services (NDDES), welcomed everyone to Bismarck, North Dakota and gave a briefing of the facilities and local restaurants in the area. Ray mentioned that they were very busy in the last few months with the floods. He offered a tour of the state’s Emergency Operations Center (EOC) after the meeting today.
Deirdre Rothery, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Region 8, welcomed all the attendees and went over the meeting agenda. Then all present provided introductions.

Cpt. James Hanzalik, U.S. Coast Guard (USCG) and Regional Response Team (RRT) Co-Chair, talked about the search and rescue operations the USCG supported for the North Dakota floods, using helicopters and boats. Cpt. Hanazalik informed us that the USCG has issued new guidance on using volunteers in disaster responses, especially guidance on how to deal with unaffiliated volunteers. He also mentioned that the USCG had new salvage regulations for barges. He mentioned the Interagency Board website at IAB.gov for useful HazMat information. He talked about the government’s unannounced exercises.
The first presentation was by Ray DeBoer and was about the recent flooding events in North Dakota. He reported that there were 156 hazardous materials incidents reported this year.  Of those incidents, 129 were oil and gas-related hazardous materials incidents. He mentioned that many record flood crests were reached in this year’s flooding events.  The hazardous materials incidents were not as bad as the 1997 floods because of new regulations and practices instituted since that flood. Ray talked about all the agencies, including EPA that gave support to the effort. Ray talked about recent success with the local government reimbursement (LGR) program for receiving funds for HazMat incidents. All presentations are available on the EPA Region 8 RRT web site.
 http://www.rrt8.nrt.org/production/NRT/RRTHome.nsf/Web+Pages/rrt_viii_meet.htm 
The Red River (North Dakota) sub-area contingency plan will be updated this fall.

Mike Zucker, Utah Department of Environmental Quality (UDEQ), talked about Utah’s reorganization of the State Emergency Response Commission (SERC). An advisory committee is being set up to review LEPCs and approve Local Emergency Planning Committee (LEPC) memberships. The Commission of Public Safety and the UDEQ are heading up the SERC. Currently there are 29 county LEPCs and 3 municipal LEPCs. The state is developing new guidelines for Tier II reporting and making the data base more usable for HazMat planning. The UDEQ is responsible for the Tier II database.
Cliff Whitman, Three Affiliated Tribes, reported that most of the HazMat on the reservations is oil and gas related. He talked about getting a minimal HazMat team trained and equipped to handle small incidents and start mitigation of any larger incidents.

Ray DeBoer stated that the state now has a statewide mutual aid agreement passed by the legislature last session. Currently there are only four HazMat teams in the state located in Grand Forks, Minot, Fargo, and Bismarck. North Dakota, is divided into four quarters with regional coordinators for each region. Fifty percent of the fees from HazMat users help fund the LEPCs. There are agreements with the local oil companies to assist with HazMat incidents.

Deirdre Rothery of EPA Region 8 Prevention and Preparedness talked about the recent updates available on the RRT web site and training classes recently given by EPA on ICS 300-400. A continuing operation (COOP) exercise will be held later this year for Region 8 and a large scale PREP exercise at the SUNCOR refinery will be held on August 20.  Other activities in which EPA has recently been involved included NorthCom exercises, Durango, Colorado, CST/Fire exercise, Marathon Oil in Cody, Wyoming, a multi-region, Regions 8, 9, and 10, EPA earthquake exercise in California, and North Dakota flood response under Emergency Support Functions (ESF) 3 and 10.
Robert Steward, U.S. Department of Interior (DOI), stated that the DOI is preparing for the upcoming hurricane season.

The rest of the day was spent on the following presentations:
PREP Exercises EPA, Rothery

Barge Incident in New Orleans, USCG, Cpt. Hanazalik

Noxon Rapids Oil Response, EPA, Duc Nguyen

Cook Slurry Explosive Site, EPA, Joyce Ackerman

Flooding in North Dakota, Amy Anton
A discussion was held about how to reinvigorate the RRT. The group talked about having some trainings associated with the meeting, table top exercises, or any other topics that might interest the group. A discussion was held about funding problems and maybe holding video conferences or obtaining grants from EPA HQ.  A request was made to have presentations from the Pollution National Funding Center, presentation to explore what role an EPA OSC has and rejuvenations of LEPCs.

The next day began with a discussion of the Regional Contingency Plan. The updates are being reviewed by regional EPA persons and will be sent out to all members when complete. Bob Stewart, DOI, was concerned about too many drastic changes to the document.  A working session to finalize the RCP will be held, then possibly exercise the plan afterwards and revise as needed.
A discussion was led by Deirdre Rothery about the sub-area contingency plans. She talked about the 9 area plans and asked if the plans were useful. The consensus was that they don’t work well for locals, but work for state and federal RRT members. Bob Stewart said the DOI would like to be involved in any revisions to the plans. The newest sub-area contingency plan, Animas, needs to be approved.  States need to ensure that all their data are updated and stay current.  Also the newest version of the Fish and Wildlife Annex needs to be included in the plans.  Ray DeBoer mentioned a tabletop exercise from the Red River Plan was more than five years ago.  The state is updating the plan since the recent floods. Maybe another Red River exercise could be done in the fall. Capt. Hanazalik talked about other regions having a resource inventory database. USCG will present the Gulf Area plan for a future RRT meeting. He talked about planning for the worst case scenario and having an IAP already in place for the first operational period with all the necessary ICS forms prefilled.

Chris Poulet, Agency for Toxic Substances and Disease Registry (ASTDR)/EPA gave a presentation on the CDC activities in Mexico for the recent H1N1 outbreak.

Next meeting will be in Denver in late November or December, possibly in conjunction with the Front Range Regional Hazardous Materials Group.
The State Emergency Response Committee meeting was held after lunch.
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